
Fruitvale & Area 'A' 
News

NEW RDKB ‘AREA A’ GARBAGE SERVICE

For many residents in these areas, you have
either never had garbage pick up or you have a
direct contract with a local hauling company
(such as GFL or Waste Management). Starting
October 2, 2023, the RDKB will be providing
weekly curbside collection of green bin and
garbage to the vast majority of residents.

A collection calendar will be delivered to
residents within the first two weeks of
September by GFL staff.  Keep an eye out for it!

THE FRUITVALE & AREA 'A' NEWS IS GOING
ELECTRONIC JANUARY, 2024.

  

To receive the newsletters, please send your email
address to newsletter@village.fruitvale.bc.ca

A limited number of paper copies will  be available at
the VIllage Office.

Please note:  This will not be starting until 2024.
Postal distribution will continue until then. 
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A TRASH TRANSFORMATION IS UNDERWAY
IN THE MCKELVEY CREEK WASTESHED

From the Regional District of Kootenay Boundary

There has been a lot of talk about trash within the McKelvey Creek
Wasteshed as the Regional District of Kootenay Boundary ushers
in change with a new waste reduction program, to secure a
greener tomorrow.

The RDKB has posted its weekly green bin and garbage curbside
collection schedule on its website https://rdkb.com/Utilities-
Waste/Garbage-Organics-and-Recycling/Curbside-Collection  
These calendars will also be delivered to residents within the first
two weeks of September by the collection contractor GFL.

“Pickup days will mostly remain unchanged, though residents
should verify any schedule alterations online,” says Janine
Dougall, RDKB’s General Manager of Environmental Services.

Transition specifics vary by municipality: Dual garbage and green
bin collections will be weekly, even in areas previously bi-weekly.
The Green bin service requires no tag, while garbage bags need
prepaid tags. A list of garbage tag retailers can be found online:
https://rdkb.com/Utilities-Waste/Garbage-Organics-and-
Recycling/Garbage

Green bins have been delivered to Rossland, Warfield, Trail,
Montrose, Fruitvale, Area A, and Area B. GFL's split packer trucks,
with separate compartments for waste types, will divert food
waste from green bins and cut landfill by up to 38%. Surpassing
backyard composting, catering to items like meat, bones and
grease, Class A soil will be created from the food waste at RDCK's
composting facility near Salmo.

"Keep yard waste, diapers, pet waste, metal, and all plastics out of
green bins. Even 'compostable' or 'biodegradable' bags harm
compost quality. Only kraft paper bags or 'Bag to Earth' liners are
allowed. Alternatively, soiled newspaper or cardboard can be
used,” adds Dougall.

"We know change is difficult and we extend our gratitude to those
embracing these changes. Our staff will continue to assist in
educating residents in the proper processes and benefits of the
new program. With support from our municipal partners, the
transition of garbage collection to the regional district is well
underway,” says RDKB’s Board Chair Linda Worley. “Our approach
to sorting transforms waste into beneficial products and our goal
is to notably reduce recyclable waste in landfills. Let's unite to bid
farewell to landfill waste, uphold our Zero Waste Goals, achieve
carbon neutrality in local governance, prolong the McKelvey
Creek landfill's lifespan, and mitigate greenhouse gas emissions."
she adds.

The implementation of garbage tag fees promotes fairness by
only charging for waste by those who generate it. If residents
utilize the available waste diversion programs, less garbage tags
will need to be purchased. Garbage tags will cost $3 each and
allow for the pick-up of garbage to a maximum of 50 lbs.  

mailto:newsletter@village.fruitvale.bc.ca
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Frdkb.com%2FUtilities-Waste%2FGarbage-Organics-and-Recycling%2FCurbside-Collection&data=05%7C01%7Ckhalifax%40village.fruitvale.bc.ca%7Ccf8ec2075d8a431dfd3708dbab166217%7Ce118ba30cb4a4dde8e8b1e9760cd7760%7C0%7C0%7C638291884865292321%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=iCTBbSQPmKO7SubOLLiLj8jslcy9l1vM3N6Qxk2O%2BTw%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Frdkb.com%2FUtilities-Waste%2FGarbage-Organics-and-Recycling%2FGarbage&data=05%7C01%7Ckhalifax%40village.fruitvale.bc.ca%7Ccf8ec2075d8a431dfd3708dbab166217%7Ce118ba30cb4a4dde8e8b1e9760cd7760%7C0%7C0%7C638291884865292321%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Q%2B6nnj2oXS6wClgYhrbgSeebvOFK5L2aYP26QeBbDJ0%3D&reserved=0
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I hope the summer has been good to everyone as we move toward fall. 

You should have heard by now that there are positive changes coming to our garbage collection with the
addition of a green bin composting service managed by our Regional District. All communities in our area,
with the exception of Montrose, have chosen to partner with the Regional District of Kootenay Boundary for
garbage collection in order to reduce costs as one truck with two compartments will be doing the full service
of garbage and compost collection. This will result in reduced costs to our residents as the Village will no
longer be charging the annual garbage fee of $88.00 and requiring the use of Village garbage bags; instead,
residents will be required to purchase tags at a cost of $3.00/ea to be affixed to their own garbage bags.
Service levels for both garbage and green bin collection will be once per week, year-round. Watch for
collection schedules to be published by the Regional District prior to October.

You can all see the progress on our 37-seat Beaver Valley Daycare facility alongside Columbia Gardens Road.
Completion is scheduled for October with set-up taking place until December 31st, with the opening in
January 2024. Our 31-unit Housing complex behind the Daycare is scheduled to break ground by November.
Work also continues on our active transportation plan - watch for a survey and community meeting to discuss
what is needed for people to get around Fruitvale more safely when walking, biking, scooters, etc.

Big thank you to our volunteers for Fruitvale’s Incredible Farmers Market! It’s been a fantastic this summer
with the market. Don’t miss the last few markets as there are so many awesome local vendors of produce,
baking, wine and spirits, coffee, food, ice cream, home made crafts and bath products, etc.

Thank you also goes to the volunteers putting on the monthly trunk/tailgate sale this summer and fall. Watch
for the next one on September 10th and pick up something for yourself or sell some items you no longer use.
It’s much easier for you than setting up a garage sale; simply load up your items bring them down and sell to
someone that can use them.

Lastly if you have extra produce or fruit from your garden, contact our local food bank as there are a lot of
families that would be happy to have it.
 

LOCAL GOVERNMENT MEETINGS CALENDAR

         Village Meeting Dates                                                                           RDKB Meeting Dates               
https://fruitvale.ca/council/council-information/                   https://rdkb.com/Regional-Government/Meetings

Mayor Steve Morissette - September Update

 

P A G E  3

On Saturday, May 6, Beaver Creek flooded sections of the Village.  The surge of water was preceded by
several days of unseasonably warm weather, mid to high 30’s, which melted the snowpack at quite a fast
rate.  This freshet was exacerbated by a very heavy rain fall on May 5th.  Water levels reached heights rarely,
some say never, seen before.  An official Emergency was declared and sections of Beaver Street and Laurier
Avenue were placed on an Evacuation Alert.  Village staff were mobilized and reacted to the flood in a very
professional manner.  Sand and sandbags were deployed, and communication was established with the
Regional Emergency Coordinator.  Fruitvale firefighters at Station 376 were called out to assist along with
many community members filling and laying sandbags. Thankfully, once the water receded, only minor
damage was incurred and no one was hurt. 

The cost to the Village for all this activity was in the range of $10,000 - some recoverable some not. Village
Council has discussed and set in motion steps forward to create a mitigation plan that will allow us to
respond in a proactive way to flooding. Over the coming months we’ll develop an emergency management
plan that will help anticipate the need to act ahead of the event - deploying flood barriers for example.  More
information to come later in the fall.

In closing Lori and I wish to thank all those folks who lent at hand when it was needed most. It was fantastic
to see our community come together like that and most appreciated!  

Message from Councillor Wes Startup - Flood Mitigation

https://rdkb.com/Regional-Government/Meetings


WINTER PREPARATIONS - BOULEVARDS

It’s time for residents to prepare for the
upcoming snow removal season, which means
all recreational vehicles, basketball hoops,
construction material, solar lights, flower
planters, etc., must be removed from
boulevards by October 20.  It also means that
it’s time for residents to find off-street and off-
boulevard parking for their vehicles.  

Residents with fences bordering Village streets
are reminded to ensure their fences are strong
enough to withstand loads from snow plowed
and pushed back to widen streets. Public Works
takes extreme care when pushing back snow,
but damage is possible. The Village of Fruitvale
is not responsible for damage to fences or other
objects that may occur during the course of
performing regular duties. 

All outstanding water, sewer and garbage utilities are
due no later than October 31, 2023 to avoid a 10%     
penalty.

If you have not already done so, please pick up your
allotted package of 20 garbage bags at the Village     
Office. These bags can still be used after September
30, but they will require a garbage tag affixed to each
bag to be collected.

VILLAGE OF FRUITVALE PROPERTY TAX SALE

The Village of Fruitvale’s 2023 Tax Sale is scheduled for
10:00 am sharp on Monday, September 25, 2023 at the
Village of Fruitvale Office.

Letters have been sent to those property owners in a tax
sale situation. If your property taxes are in delinquent
status (three years of unpaid taxes - 2021, 2022 and 2023)
you must pay the delinquent (2021) taxes before 9:59am
September 25, 2023 to keep your property from being sold
at the tax sale.

A listing of tax sale properties will appear in the September
19 and 21 editions of the Trail Times.  In order to keep your
property from appearing in the newspaper advertisements,
the delinquent taxes must be paid in full prior to
September 14, 2023.

Payment of delinquent taxes must be made by cash,
certified cheque, online banking or electronic transfer of
funds.

If you have any questions regarding delinquent taxes           
or  the 2023 Tax Sale, please contact Misti at the            
Village of Fruitvale Office, 250-367-7551 or email
finance@village.fruitvale.bc.ca

2023 OUTSTANDING WATER, SEWER AND GARBAGE
UTILITIES

Reminder to users:

If you have any questions regarding 2023 utilities, please
contact Misti at the Village Office, 250-367-7551 or email
finance@village.fruitvale.bc.ca
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Keep household garbage/cans, compost bins
and recycling bins in a secure location until the
morning of their collection day;
Bring garbage cans, compost bins and
recycling bins in from the curb as soon as
possible after collection;
Keep garbage cans, compost and recycling
bins clean;
Ensure fruit trees are picked and the area
under the trees are kept clear of fallen fruit;
Clean barbeques after each use;
Keep pet food indoors.

BE BEAR AWARE

How can you help ensure bears don’t get
habituated to our residential areas?

Category 2 and Category 3 Open Fires, as
defined in the Wildfire Regulation;
the use of burn barrels and burn cages;
the use of air curtain burners;
the use of sky lanterns;
the use of fireworks, including firecrackers; and
the use of binary exploding targets. 

BURNING BANS AND WILDFIRES
As of September 1, the campfire ban has been
rescinded, however the following equipment and
activities remain prohibited throughout the
Southeast Fire Centre:

 

For more information on fire bans please visit:
http://bcfireinfo.for.gov.bc.ca/hprScripts/Wildfire
News/Bans.asp
If you see smoke, flames or a prohibited fire
violation, call 1-800-663-5555 or *5555 from your
cell phone.

 

mailto:finance@village.fruitvale.bc.ca
mailto:finance@village.fruitvale.bc.ca
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/safety/wildfire-status/prevention/fire-bans-and-restrictions/southeast-fire-centre-bans


          BEAVER VALLEY 
          YOUTH ACTION NETWORK

                  For Beaver Valley Youth ages 12-18
            

                

                     Beaver Valley Youth Action Network events
begin this month. Be sure to follow them on Facebook
at Beaver Valley Youth Action Network for program  
and event dates.

For more information or to register for any BVYAN
events, please contact Tammy, BVYAN Coordinator at
beavervalleyyan@gmail.com  

 

                       TAILGATE SALE SERIES 2023

                              The 2023 Trunk & Tailgate Sale
                             series where you can sell your

                             unwanted items from your car or
                           truck continues this fall.  

The final two dates of the 2023 Trunk & Tailgate
 sale series will be held on Pole Yard Lane on

Sunday, September 10 and Sunday, October 1. 

Just DRIVE ON OVER! No reservations needed.
Sellers pay just $10 per vehicle. Set up a table if you

want. Buyers enter free. 
All proceeds go to the Village.

If you can spare a few hours to help on the above
days, please contact Vince at

vincetrev@yahoo.com 

Weekly craft bags for children ages 5 to 12.
Spaces are limited so sign up today by emailing
Gillian at bvplkids@telus.net to register.
Adult weekly drop-in Needlework on Mondays
from 1:00 - 3:00pm starting September 11;
Online Genealogy Workshop on Wednesday
September 20 from  6:00 - 8:00pm. 

 BEAVER VALLEY PUBLIC LIBRARY IS OPEN!

       Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays
       10:00 am - 7:00 pm

       Thursdays and Fridays            Saturdays
       10:00 am - 5:00 pm                 10:00 am - 2:00 pm

Upcoming programs at the Library include:

For more information on events and programs at the
BV Public Library, call 250-367-7114 or visit
https://beavervalley.bc.libraries.coop/calendar/

BEAVER VALLEY RECREATION NEWS

Please visit rdkb.com, click on Recreation & Culture,
Beaver Valley Beaver Valley to find information on
the following programs that will be starting up in
September and October:

Babysitting Course, Stay Safe Home Alone, Evening
Gentle Yoga, Morning Gentle Yoga, ACT Fitness,  
Zumba, Zumba Kids, Body Weight/Bands/Balls,
Senior Line Dance,  Astrology Birth Chart Workshop

Public Skating & Drop In Hockey starts the first week
of October. 

To register for any of the above programs, please
email Kelly at kwalker@rdkb.com or text/call           
250-231-5172.
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mailto:beavervalleyyan@gmail.com
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mailto:vincetrev@yahoo.com
http://rdkb.com/
mailto:kwalker@rdkb.com
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BEAVER VALLEY SENIOR CITIZENS BRANCH #44

Becoming a member for $15/year allows you to take part
in any of Branch #44 Seniors' activities and events.

Bingo - Mondays, 1:00-3:00 pm
Carpet Bowling - Tuesdays, 10:00 am - Starts in October

Wellness Wednesdays (activities and lunch for $2) -
 10:00 am - 2:00 pm - Start date to be announced

Cards - Thursdays, 1:00 - 3:00 pm
Monthly Meeting - Wednesday, Sept. 20 at 1:30 pm

For membership and activities information please call 
Brenda 250-367-3839 or Kris 250-367-9685.

.

Dirty, broken, worn-out/ripped clothing or items
Electronics
Furniture or appliances
More than 2 bags/boxes per person per visit
Donations after 3:30 PM
RUDE BEHAVIOUR

BEAVER VALLEY THRIFT SHOP

Residents are reminded that the Beaver Valley Thrift Shop is a non-profit organization with all  proceeds
going to local charities.  It is operated by volunteers who give up time from their day to unpack, sort and
display the donations to sell.  It should go without saying that the volunteers be treated respectfully by
donors and shoppers.  Rules have been established for the type and condition of donations that are
accepted, and the volunteers are enforcing these rules.  Rude and intimidating behavour towards the
volunteers is not warranted or acceptable.

The Beaver Valley Thrift Shop, like all thrift shops and second-hand stores, is not a dumpsite for broken,
dirty, ripped or unuseable items and should not be treated as such.  The rules are very much common
sense rules and are very easy to follow.  Item NOT ACCEPTED are as follows:

For the unaccepted items list above, please recycle and dispose of them properly; don’t bring them to the
Thrift Store. Thrift Shop volunteers do not have the resources to dispose of unaccepted items.  it is
imperative that the rules be adhered to.

The Fruitvale Thrift Store is located at 1846 First Street, Fruitvale, BC.  Open Tuesdays, Thursdays and
Saturdays from 10:00am - 4:00pm. If you need to contact them, please email bvthriftstore@gmail.com

Thank you to everyone who follow the rules for donating and to everyone who supports this wonderful
community service.
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BEAVER VALLEY FOOD BANK
The Beaver Valley Food Bank is located in the
rear of the Beaver Valley Thrift Store on First
Street across from the Beaver Valley Library. 

To access the Food Bank, an appointment must
be made at least one day before the respective
Thursday. To make an appointment, please call:

1st Thursday of the month call 
Theresa at 250-367-9791

2nd Thursday of the month call 
Marcella at 250-231-8009

3rd Thursday of the month call
 Elaine at 250-231-2503

4th Thursday of the month call
 George at 250-367-9983

For other BV Food Bank enquires or in case            
of an emergency, please contact Maddy at   
250-367-6549. 

mailto:bvthriftstore@gmail.com
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The Beaver Valley Water Service continues to be on a Stage 3 water conservation level until further
notice.


